

COLEGIO HELVETIA
ENGLISH DEPARTMENT
SIXTH GRADE
ADVANCED LEVEL – 2021/2022
ENGLISH LANGUAGE FOURTH BIMESTER

NAME _____ **DATE** _____

INSTRUCTIONS.

Answer the questions to each section of the exam based on the abilities practiced both at home and in class.

Part 1. Listening.

Complete the following exercises based on the information provided in the tracks. **You will listen to the tracks twice.**

Listening 1. Computer games.

You will hear Luis talking to his friend Charlotte about a computer game. Select the correct option A, B, C from the choices provided.

- 1. Where did Luis first find out about the game?**
 - a. from a game website
 - b. from a school friend
 - c. from a magazine advertisement

- 2. Charlotte likes the game because**
 - a. it's funny.
 - b. it's hard.
 - c. it's new.

- 3. Who does Luis want to play the game with?**
 - a. his brother
 - b. his granddad
 - c. his cousin

- 4. How long did Charlotte play the game for last Saturday?**
 - a. forty-five minutes
 - b. one hour
 - c. one hour and thirty minutes

- 5. Which part of the game does Luis like best?**
 - a. finding food
 - b. building a hut
 - c. crossing the river

Listening 2. New music club.

Write one word or a number or a date or a time. You will hear a teacher talking to a class about a new music club.

New music club	
Start:	15 th September
Day club will meet:	
Time: from	to 5 p.m.
Teacher's name:	Mr
Teacher's phone:	
Place:	

Listening 3. Different small conversations.

For each question, choose the correct answer based on the listening suggested.

- You will hear two friends talking about shopping. What did the boy buy yesterday?**
 - something to wear
 - something to eat
 - something to read
- You will hear a teacher talking to a student called Lyn. Why didn't Lyn come to school yesterday?**
 - She was sick.
 - She was in a competition.
 - She arrived back late from holiday.
- You will hear a boy talking about surfing. How did he learn to surf?**
 - by doing a course
 - by watching videos
 - by practising by himself
- You will hear a girl talking about her day at school. Which subject did she like best?**
 - geography
 - English
 - Biology

5. You will hear two brothers talking about last night. Why did they both sleep badly?

- a. Their bedroom was hot.
- b. There were noises in the street.
- c. They were excited about going on holiday.

Listening 4. Friends' jobs.

You will hear Lucas talking to his mum about the jobs his friends want to do. What job does each friend want to do?

FRIENDS

Tyler

Ava

Mark

Victoria

Bobby

JOB

A actor

B coach

C dentist

D journalist

E mechanic

F pilot – LUCAS

G receptionist

H tour guide

Part 2. Reading.

Complete the following questions based on the comprehension of the texts provided.

Reading 1. Different accidents

Three girls talk about an accident they had. Select the correct option out the girls in the text.

JANE



This morning I had an accident while playing football. I tried to kick the ball into the goal but I fell over and broke my leg. The teacher called an ambulance and I was taken to hospital. The doctor has said that I will have to stay here for three days. Tomorrow the doctor will repair the break in my leg. The doctor said that when I get home, I must rest my leg for at least two more weeks.

ANNA



Last week I was playing at home with my best friend. We were not playing any sport, but we were running up and down the stairs when I fell down. I hit my teeth badly. My mum took me straight to the dentist's in her car; she didn't have to take me to the hospital. I didn't need an ambulance. The dentist checked my teeth and told me to get some medicine for the pain. He also said that I might have a toothache for a week.

LISA



I went to the cinema with my parents to see the latest comedy film. It was very hot in the cinema and I started to feel sick. I then fell on the floor and my mum tried to wake me up. The staff at the cinema called an ambulance. A doctor came with the ambulance and listened to my heart. I woke up and the doctor checked the rest of my body. He said I was fine but he also told me to go home and rest for two days.

1. Which person doesn't need to stay and rest at home?
2. Which person had an accident while playing a sport?
3. Which person travelled in an ambulance?
4. Which person is told to go to the chemist's?
5. Which person was seen by a doctor in a hospital?
6. Which person was out with her parents?
7. Which person didn't hurt any part of her body?

Reading 2. Living in Bangladesh

Read the following article about a person living in Bangladesh. Select the correct option to answer the questions below.

For the last two years I have been living in Bangladesh, with my parents and my baby sister. We moved here from England and at first I didn't like it because I missed all my school friends. Most students arrive at school in the morning, books in hand, and return home in the afternoon, with a lot of homework. This is the idea we have when we think of schools. However, some schools, like the boat schools in Bangladesh, are a little different from what I was used to.

Twice a year, there are heavy rainstorms in Bangladesh which cover the area with lots of water. This leaves millions of people without clean water, electricity and other important things. It becomes difficult for children to go to schools and for those schools to keep their doors open. To solve these problems, some people thought of a brilliant idea to help the children. They built houses, health centres and schools that move around on top of the water.

Now there are almost 100 boat schools. Each of these schools gets electricity from the sun and has one laptop computer with internet and even a small library. These boat schools are a school and a school bus, all in one. Whenever there's too much water and every other service is closed, these types of schools are still open. They pick up their students from the side of the rivers, and then stop somewhere so that classes can begin. After the lessons are finished, the boat schools return the students to their homes and another group of students is picked up. About 70,000 children have used the boat schools since they started, fifteen years ago.

1. What does the writer say happens every six months in Bangladesh?

- a. The country doesn't have enough water.
- b. Lots of water brings problems to the country.
- c. Schools close for cleaning.

2. What problem do many children have at different times of the year?

- a. They have too much homework when it rains.
- b. Their parents have to buy a boat for them.
- c. They cannot use things that need electricity.

3. Where can people see a doctor when there is too much water?

- a. at the health centre, on the river
- b. inside the library
- c. in the school that is now closed

4. Where does the writer say children can see information online?

- a. at the health centres
- b. on the side of the river
- c. on the boat schools

5. What is the best title for the article?

- a. The First Day at School
- b. An Unusual School
- c. The Best School in Bangladesh